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BEFORE THE NEW MEXICO PUBLIC REGULATION COMMISSION 
 
IN THE MATTER OF AN INQUIRY AND 
POTENTIAL RULEMAKING PERTAINING 
TO INVESTOR-OWNED ELECTRIC 
UTILITIES’ REGIONAL MARKET ACTIVITY  

) 
) 
) 
) 

 
Case No. 23-00268-UT 
 

NOTICE OF SCHEDULED WORKSHOP 
 

On August 10, 2023, the Commission opened an inquiry into the factors that the Public 

Service Company of New Mexico (“PNM”) and El Paso Electric Company (“EPE”) should 

consider when determining whether to participate in a regional day-ahead market (“DAM”) or 

regional transmission organization (“RTO”)1. The Commission held the initial workshop on 

September 21, 2023. The subsequent workshop was held on January 25, 2024. The third workshop 

is set to occur on May 17, 2023, at 12:30 pm. 

This workshop will include presentations by the California Independent System Operator 

(“CAISO”) and Southwest Power Pool (“SPP”) discussing an overview and an update of their 

respective DAMs. CAISO and SPP should include the following in their presentations:  

i. Overview of their respective DAM 

ii. Status of the DAM, tariff development, FERC approval, and applicable timeline 

iii. Current utility commitments to the DAM 

v. Proposed method(s) of greenhouse gas emission tracking of resources purchased in 

the DAM 

vi. Governance structure of the DAM 

vii. Costs of utility participation in the DAM 

 
1 Southwestern Public Service Company (“SPS”) currently participates in SPP, an existing RTO. 
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viii. Interoperability with WRAP and state resource adequacy requirements 

ix. Concerns regarding impacts of the DAM on non-jurisdictional transmission 

customers 

x. Transparency of market data 

xi. Process by which changes to FERC-approved DAM tariffs occur 

xii. Process and costs to exit DAM participation 

After the presentations, there will be time allotted for stakeholders to engage in the 

discussion in the form of a Question and Answer (“Q&A”) portion.  

The Commission encourages PNM, EPE, SPS, stakeholders, rural electric cooperatives, 

and other interested parties to engage in the Q&A portion of the workshop. Any interested persons 

who wish to participate via Zoom in the Q&A portion of the discussion may sign up to do so by 

contacting Patrick Rodriguez via email at public.comment@prc.nm.gov or by phone at (505) 490-

7910 no later than 5:00 p.m., May 16, 2024. 

Regarding public comment and engagement, anyone may attend the workshop in person at 

the Bokum Building, 142 W. Palace Ave, Santa Fe, NM 87501, or via Zoom. In addition, the 

workshop will be accessible to the public via a live stream on YouTube and individuals wishing 

to provide public comment may do so in person, via the Zoom app, or by telephone. To sign up 

for public comment, please contact Patrick Rodriguez via email at public.comment@prc.nm.gov 

or by phone at (505) 490-7910 no later than 5:00 p.m., on the day before the workshop. 

A copy of this notice shall be served on all parties listed on the attached certificate of 

service via email, if the email address is known, and if not known, by regular mail. 

  

mailto:public.comment@prc.nm.gov
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 ISSUED under the Seal of the Commission at Santa Fe, New Mexico, this 2nd day of 

May 2024. 

NEW MEXICO PUBLIC REGULATION COMMISSION 
 
/s/ Gabriel Aguilera, electronically signed  
GABRIEL AGUILERA, COMMISSIONER 

 
 

 
  


